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All of Holiday Lakes events are planned by two committees; Lake Fest & Social 

Committee.  Every year they gather once a month to plan and execute the 

Pancake Breakfasts, Poker Runs,  Lake Fest, Duck Race as well as each   

Holiday Event.  If you would like to be a part of each one of these events, 

whether it be planning or helping, please join us at the lodge.  These events 

are not only a great way to meet other members but it’s always a great way to 

get involved in your community.   

 

We ask you to join us the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 6pm for the 

Lake Fest planning meeting and 7pm for the Social Committee planning 

meeting.   

May 14 

June 11 

July 9  

6PM @ The Lodge  

Happy Spring Everyone!  

I’d like to take just a few moments to introduce myself as 

the new Office Manager here at   Holiday Lakes. 

My name is Renée Thompson and I was born and raised in Norwalk. I have been married 

for  22 years this October and have 6 amazing children, including my bonus daughter (5 

girls and 1 boy; ages 30 - 12), and 3 grandsons.   Family is very important to us and as 

such I’m excited about how well this position will fit the needs of both myself and my fami-

ly.  I am looking forward to getting to know all of you and your families over these next 

seasons as well!  Administrative work has always been what I most enjoyed in my career 

and already this position has proven to be one that I look forward to each day.  

Please don’t hesitate to stop by the office and say “Hi”!   

And thank you to everyone I have met already who have  

 given me such a warm welcome! 





 HLPOA Membership Meeting  

March 20, 2025  

 

 The meeting was called to order at 7pm by President Eric Griffin. The pledge was recited and roll 

call taken by Lynda Snyder showed that all directors were present and 23 members had signed in. 

The minutes of the January 16, 2025 HLPOA membership meeting were approved as posted in the 

February Beacon and as posted on Next Door with a motion from Bill G and a second by Chris P.  

PRESEIDENT’S REPORT: Eric Griffin  

Eric announced that we have hired a new office manager, Renee Thompson. Renee will bel train-

ing off hours with Anni to get up to speed, and will start in the office on Monday March 24. Please 

welcome Renee and continue to be patient as she learns “on the job.”  

Eric also reminded all of the Boater’s Safety Course offered here at the lodge Saturday April 12. It 

is an 8 hr. course that is required for anyone born on or after Jan 1, 1982 who operates a boat or 

PWC in Ohio powered by more than 10hp. There is a REFUNDABLE $25 fee to hold your spot. 

Please call the office ASAP to register.  

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Chris Pheiffer  

Chris updated all on all the projects our maintenance crew has been working on in between all the 

plowing done this winter.  

The huge lodge deck(s) project has been completed. This included new decking on both upper 

decks as well as the main deck and stairs, building new “hog panel” rails, relocating the main set 

of stairs, new “skirting” around the main deck, building new tables and even epoxy topped lighted 

tables on upper Brass deck plus new lighting. A job very well done and very well received by mem-

bers that have seen it so far.  

The crew is continuing their tree work around the lake, most noticeably right next to the main 

beach.  

The 2nd phase of stoning the causeway out to the island has been completed and looks great.  

The first 3 “floating” docks at the lodge have ben solidified a bit and “anchored” into the lake bed. 

If this works out we will see about doing the rest of the lodge docks in the future.  

Gearing up for summer with getting mowers and trimmers etc. all tuned up and ready.  

Preparing the lodge area for new concrete. There will be a new pad poured connecting the relo-

cated steps to the existing sidewalk, as well as a new sidewalk poured to the docks. Schloemers 

and Barmans will be donating labor to complete this cement project.  



Kevin V 916 Commented that the job on the decks was great. He wondered about the drawings 

he’d asked about at a previous meeting and if the architectural committee had approved the 

plans. He also wondered if the county had been apprised of the plans and if the deck had been in-

spected. He also voiced his opinion that the deck wasn’t made ADA compliant.  

Chris P and Anni both replied to all these concerns….. We did not need the county to sign off on 

our plans as this was NOT a new build. The support structure underneath was not changed (Josh 

documented the whole process with pictures as well.) No permit was needed as the seating ca-

pacity did not change. Huron County did send an inspector out after a complaint was raised. The 

inspector came out and Anni and Josh were able to answer as well as provide necessary documen-

tation for all the concerns. The inspector commended us on the quality of work. As to the ADA 

question, the inspector was satisfied that the upper Brass level met ADA requirements, as there 

are ADA ramps and doorways leading into the lodge thus through the Brass and out onto the up-

per deck. We also reminded the inspector that the Huron County Board of Elections utilizes our 

lodge for voting and they are very diligent and compliant with all ADA requirements.  

Bill G 820 Reiterated that if you don’t change the footprint/ nothing structural changes.  

A question was raised as to the cost of this project.  

Eric and Chris P replied that the cost was about 20K for this project and it was planned when we 

negotiated the new lease for the Brass, last year. A part of their rent increase is going towards pay-

ing for this project.  

Dom F 405 Replied that he has lived out here and paid dues to the association for 48 years. This 

project, being done “in house,” SAVED the association money. The job needed to be done and it 

was all done by the maintenance crew.  

Keven V 816 Brought to attention that the relocated steps are varying heights and off by up to 2 

½”. With this variation, he is worried about a falling hazard and the potential impact/lawsuit this 

could cause.  

Dave S 578 Volunteered to do the work making new stringers, as he agreed that the change in step 

riser heights could cause an issue.  

Bill G 820 Noted that the steps were replaced exactly as they had been previously. Josh used the 

same stringers that had been in place for years.  

Eric commented to all that if the steps need to be redone, we will replace them.  

Mellissa H 1315 Commended Josh for a good job!  

Anni G 79 Was at the Brass last Friday night when the upper deck was first in use, Everyone was  



amazed at the transformation and ooohs and ahhhs were heard when all the lights came on and 

the tables lit up.  

Beth G 820 Responded that the Brass is gaining popularity. She knows folks that come down from 

Toledo to dine at the Brass.  

Dom F 405 Stated once again …. We are doing what we do to HELP the HLPOA.  

Sue F 1205 Asked about the .50/ transaction fee. The Brass (with the new lease) now charges a .50 

transaction fee on each closed ticket (expect for the Brass staff). Their POS system can generate 

this type of report tracking the number of closed tickets. This additional income is included from 

the Brass with their monthly lease payment.  

Kevin V 916 Brought up the issue of the HLPOA not having a trailer to launch or pull tri-toons and 

wondered why we can’t buy 1 and provide this service to our members?  

Chris P. responded that there are only about 6 owners of tri toons that do not have their own trail-

ers. These owners were notified last year that it was too dangerous (liability wise) for our associa-

tion to use our trailers (which are not set up for tri-toons) to pull or launch these tri-toons. There 

are companies or other members around that have the proper trailers for tri-toons that can and 

do come in to launch or pull tri-toons.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Henry Jarrett  

Henry had the financial handouts available from Feb 28th. He noted that this is the time of year 

our income is high due to the influx of membership dues and the assessment. He estimates about 

75% of said dues and assessments have been paid.  

Henry also mentioned that the engineering firm of SM&E had been out in late December to in-

spect the earthen dam and concrete spillway. Their report indicated some areas that need atten-

tion sooner vs later, but there is no immediate big concern. The last major repair on both the dam 

and spillway happened 17 years ago. We are being proactive and trying to keep on top of smaller 

occurring issues thus avoiding a major repair as we had back then. Our next step is to have other 

companies come out and inspect the dam and spillway, digest their findings, accept bids for a con-

ceptual design of the work needing to be done, then find and hire an engineering company and 

having the actual work done. This being said, we will most likely be lowering the lake all the way 

down next winter (2025-2026) to have these additional inspections done. We as a board did not 

feel comfortable going forward with just 1 bid and trying to schedule the work to be done so 

quickly. We must remember, the reason we all chose to live here is our LAKE, and without a dam 

or spillway…… we won’t have our LAKE.  

Jeff H 912 Wondered if this was just about sealing the cracks on the top face of the concrete spill-



There are cracks on the top face of the spillway that need to be filled in, but it is a job for a profes-

sional company. Also, the concrete that is around the actual gate (that lifts up and is underwater) 

is deteriorating and flaking off. This is also happening on some of the side walls. The goal is to be 

proactive and fix this before the damage is too great and the whole thing needs to be rebuilt.  

Joe W 790 Asked if the state has come out and told us what needs to be done.  

No, the state inspects our dam and spillway every 5 years. They were last out in 2021. The state’s 

next inspection will be in 2026. This inspection was us noticing some areas of concern and being 

proactive. The findings of SM&E were that the spillway needs some attention, but that a more 

pressing concern is the culvert pipe in Big Bass Lake. There has been talk of re-sleeving this pipe 

for years. We agree with the engineering firm that it maybe less expensive with a longer fix to just 

replace this pipe. Overall the report on the earthen dam was good. There are a couple of bare 

spots that need re-seeding and they suggested we keep up with visual inspections of the area 

throughout the year.  

Joe W 790 asked if we still had the grass seeder that the association specifically purchased for 

seeding on the dam. Yes, we do.  

Kevin V 916 Asked again about the Brass’s .50/transaction fee and how much money that gener-

ates each month.  

Last month we received about $800. There is not a separate line item for just this transaction fee. 

The monies from this added fee go into the HLPOA general fund.  

Karen D 760 Responded that this was a great idea to institute this fee.  

Rose Ann V 943 Confirmed that this Brass transaction fee is not Social Committee money. Correct, 

this transaction fee comes in from the Brass monthly and goes directly into the HLPOA general 

fund.  

Bill G 820 Reminded us of the dam failure at Buckeye Lakeand the 20 million dollars it cost to re-

pair, with summers of no boating, and damaged waterfront homes as well. He stated that it is 

good we are being proactive with our spillway and dam  

Kevin V 916 Asked if there was a schedule for dredging yet? Chris H responded that there is no 

schedule to dredge yet. The Lake Management Committee that Chris H chairs is working to find an 

engineering company that will do a bathymetric study and map of our lake that will hopefully pin-

point areas with the most need. We need to get a handle on the inflow of sediment, soil and silt 

coming into the lake, then develop a plan looking at the entire lake, taking into consideration all 

factors involved to develop a strategic dredging plan. This study may also give insight into the pros 

and cons of raising and lowering the levels of the lake. The committee is working to obtain factual 



Karen D 760 Asked if there is a time frame and have calls been made. Chris H again responded that 

“we are working on it.”  

Linda P 748 Stated that they have lived with 2 1/2 feet of water in their cove since they purchased 

their property. At the time they bought they were told that their cove was the next on the sched-

ule to be dredged.  

Kevin V 916 Added that that cove is indeed very shallow and also full of debris.  

Kelley G 750 Reported that the board needs to stay on top of this dredging issue. Several years ago 

when the cove was on the schedule to be dredged a lot was cleared to provide access down to the 

cove. Now with every rain or storm, debris flow down from the cleared lot and lodge in the cove 

continuing to make it impassable. There are also tree roots and stumps in the cove (Kelley has 

shared photos with the board) further impeding boat traffic. Kelley asks that the dredging issue be 

kept on the monthly agenda as old business so it is not forgotten. Henry responded that dredging 

has been an issue/concern since the last time (17 yrs. ago) he was on the board. Dredging is very 

costly; it will take a lot of money to get any dredging done. Once again, we are working towards 

getting an overall picture to develop a plan.  

Bill G 820 reported that he has researched dredging with other Ohio lakes. They can spend up to 

500K a year on dredging and there are a lot of standards and protocols that need to be followed 

with the “sediment/muck” that is removed from the lakebed. EPA rules determine where you can 

dump the muck and how long the removed muck has to sit before it can be used. It is not as easy 

as just digging out the lakebed.  

Jeremy B 840 Asked what the approximate cost was the last time we did some “in house dredg-

ing”?  

Joe W 790 answered Jeremy’s question…. With the equipment and volunteers working for several 

weeks with the water down he estimated that in partially clearing out 1 cove down 6-8 feet they 

removed about 300 semi loads of muck at an estimated cost of 200K.  

Dave S 578 recalled that during this dredging a lot of trees were killed along the shoreline.  

Dom F 405 Also recalled many years ago an outside company was brought in to do some dredging.  

Eric stated once again dredging is a concern, but WE NEED TO MAKE A PLAN.  

Tom P 748 asked again that we keep dredging on the agenda, knowing that it is all dependent on a 

bathymetric study to even start the process.  

Joe W 790 Reminded the board not to overlook the digging out earth moving type dredging they 

did last, while the lake is down during the off season winter months rather than just focusing on 

hydraulic dredging.  



Barb H 912 Asked how much longer the capital assessment lasts? Henry responded that this is 

year 3 of 5. Barb then asked if after the 5 years we should just continue on with the $200.00 per 

year to help with these major expenses? This would of course require a community vote, but typi-

cally it is what has happened in the past.  

Jeff K 46 Responded that we need to install Weir Dams in every cove/inlet where water is coming 

into our lake. Most of the largest coves/inlets have the Weir Dams already in place.  

Joe W 790 Said he walked many of the coves this winter and could tell that all the Weir Dams are 

functioning as they are supposed to.  

Kevin V 916 Wondered since some coves are too shallow for members to have their boats at their 

own docks and would the association consider waiving dock rental fees at association docks for 

these owners?  

Jeff H 912 Asked if the Cardinal Cove could be dredged all the way back towards Birchbark so more 

rental docks could be installed at that end with parking in the empty lot on the corner. Chris P re-

sponded that dredging that far back would raise the water level in that cove possibly encroaching 

on existing home owners back yards.  

Eric again interjected that dredging and the Lake Management Committee’s plan would stay on 

the monthly agenda.  

Kevin V 916 Asked if the monthly membership meetings could be ZOOMED. We are exploring this 

and have a volunteer willing to help out.  

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Lynda Snyder  

Lynda gave a brief update of the 2025 Social Committee’s calendar. It can be found on our website 

and is printed in the monthly Beacon. Flyers with the list of events are available in the rack outside 

the office. Our next fun event is the Kid’s Easter Bunny Bonanza on Saturday April 5 from 10 – 12. 

Plans include an egg hunt on the beach, raffles for Easter gifts inside before the egg hunt, an ador-

able and easy craft, as well as a visit from the Easter Bunny himself. Miller’s festive donuts will be 

served as well as milk coffee and tea. Please watch NextDoor closer to the event for the times of 

each “activity” that day.  

We are planning an Earth Day clean up the weekend following actual Earth Day Tuesday April 22. 

The board will allow bags of litter picked up around the lake’s green areas and roadways to be 

placed IN the association dumpster on Sunday April 27 during a 1 or 2 hr. time frame. The dump-

ster will be manned by the Social Committee during this time. More details to follow!  

The Social Committee donated funds totaling $2000.00 back to the HLPOA for the upgrade of the 

current volleyball court at the main beach. These funds will go towards the purchase of new  



adjustable volleyball metal poles, protective wraps for the poles, a new net and new boundary 

lines. The committee also donated $1,400.00 towards the purchase of sand for the beaches. (Our 

beach sand was $27.75 per ton with a $14.00 per ton delivery charge plus sales tax last year, and 

we typically buy 60 ton per year!)  

Eric reminded all that when beaching pontoons; powering onto or off of the beach pushes our 

sand out away from the beach. You can see the huge trenches formed by this powering on and off 

the beach when the water is lowered. Please consider getting in the water and pulling your pon-

toon onto the beach and pushing it off the beach to help save our ESPENSIVE sand!  

The committee also purchased a traveling first aid kit to have on hand at all our functions. We are 

also beginning to look into the cost to replace the heavy and somewhat worn chairs in our 

meeting room with a lighter more compact and easier to move and store folding type chair along 

with the possibility of adding a few more 8’ tables.  

We are still looking for help from members when we put on an activity. Our small … but mighty 

committee appreciates ANY and ALL volunteers! Reach out to Lynda or any committee member 

ANYTIME! ***Due to the OLCA conference our next Social and LakeFest meetings have been 

moved up 1 week to April 2 at 6 and 7 respectfully.  

I will be attending the OLCA (Ohio Lake Community Association) Spring Conference in Dublin April 

9 & 10. This conference brings lake communities like ours together from all over Ohio to talk, learn 

and gain insight into similar issues we are all facing. If you are interested in attending, please reach 

out to Lynda.  

Bill G 820 Asked about a defibrillator for the lodge. Chris H obtained 2 for us last year: 1 for the 

lodge and 1 portable unit for the maintenance crew.  

Joe W 790 Joe is the chair of The Social Committee. He wanted to go over the Social Committee’s 

income from last year. The gross amount raised by the committee including LakeFest - which is 

part of the Social Committee last year was about $18,000.00. The goal of our committee is to GIVE 

back to our community! We totally fund our kid’s events and the community Harvest Party each 

year. Last year we spent about $4,200.00 on these events. We donated $6,360.00 for the new con-

creted picnic area where the playset used to be and bought the concrete cornhole boards. The 

goal always is to give back, but also save some for our community’s ”future needs.” The biggest 

future need we see is helping revamp the East Beach after the sewers are in place.  

This year, in addition to what Lynda already mentioned, we are also looking to install a kayak 

launch near the main beach (similar to what they have at the Willard Reservoir). Tentative plans 

are to have some kind of dock built with the kayak launch attached near the end of the association  



rental docks. The possibility of converting the seldom used pavilion on the west side of the lodge 

parking lot into kayak storage is also being discussed.  

Once again, the goal is to GIVE back to the community that supports US and our social functions. 

Kelley and Ruth have come up with sign up sheets for each event we put on and how many mem-

bers it takes to run each event successfully. We are asking OUR MEMBERS to volunteer to GIVE 

just 4 hours of their time, to an event. Please watch for this list…. We hope to have copies in or 

near the office, and possibly available on the website or as a Google sheet that all anyone can ac-

cess.  

Eric is planning on putting together another community survey, and will have a section for our vol-

unteer sign ups as well.  

Chris P also noted that we should provide a link on the website.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Chris Hassmann  

Chris talked about the Lake Management Committee in earlier discussions. He reminded us all 

that there would be a Neighborhood Watch Committee meeting tonight with Sgt. Schoewe and a 

couple deputies. We are also considering having an official presence on the lake and cart paths 

during our busiest weekends. The Neighborhood Watch meeting will hopefully be followed by a 

Safety Committee Meeting.  

OLD BUSINESS:  

Barb H 912 Asked about the Brass kitchen being open at noon on weekends during the summer 

and on holiday Mondays. She has heard from the Brass staff that this is not happening. Scott’s goal 

when the new lease was negotiated - IS to be open by noon on Saturdays with a limited kitchen 

menu. (This was a verbal agreement and NOT written into their new lease.) Staffing, as always, 

seems to be the issue.  

Karen D. 760 reiterated the fact that this was a verbal agreement, and not written into the lease.  

Dave S 578 Apologized for asking about this at the last meeting AFTER the lease was signed. Eric is 

still dealing with Scott on this issue.  

NEW BUSINESS:  

Barb H 912 Would like the lodge rental prices and in vs off season dates posted in The Beacon 

each month. Yes, we can do that.  

Jeff H 912 Volunteered to clean the lodge’s wood floor. Thank you, Jeff!  

Kevin V 916 Asked about boat launch dates. They are not set yet as we are still waiting for the wa-

ter to come up. We will keep the community advised!  



 

Karen D 760 Asked about the May 10 garage sale date that will coordinate with Willard’s sale days. 

We will try to do as we have in past years and publish a list with a short description as well as 

place an ad in the Willard Times Junction for a nominal charge.  

Rose Ann V 943 Mentioned to Jeff H that the wood floor should be cleaned with Murphy’s Oil 

Soap ONLY.  

Jeff K 46 Asked if the S5SD test drilling is complete. His yard was torn up by the drilling rig getting 

stuck. HE was advised to call Tom Secor the president of the S5SD.  

New Members:  

Darin and Angie Hershiser 1221 Ramona  

Motion to accept was made by Henry and seconded by Chris P.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:  

Respectively submitted,  

Lynda Snyder HLPOA Secretary  

 

Lodge Rental Fees 
May 1st - September 30th: $300 + $150 Deposit 

October 1st - April 30th: $200 + $150 Deposit  

*Balance Due 14 Days Before Rental Date* 



BOAT LAUNCH 

 

$75 - LAUNCH  
$225 - LAUNCH W/TRANSPORTATION  

$75 - TRAILER STORAGE  

 
WEEKDAYS   

APRIL 22, 23 & 24 
8A - 2:30P 

APRIL 28, 29, 30 and MAY 1 & 2 
8A - 2:30P 

 
MAY, WEEKDAYS   

SCHEDULE OFFICE FOR AVAILABILITY  
 

WEEKENDS  
SATURDAY, MAY 17  

8A - 3P 
SUNDAY, MAY 18 

8 - 12P 
SATURDAY, MAY 31 

8A - 12P 
JUNE  - AS NEEDED  

 
PLEASE CALL THE OFFICE TO SCHEDULE YOUR BOAT LAUNCH. ALL 

LAUNCHES SHOULD BE PAID PRIOR TO LAUNCH  

AND STICKERS ON THE VESSEL.  



 
ANNUAL MEETING 

SUNDAY, MAY 4TH 

at 2pm  

WHATS ON THE BALLOT?   

 

HLPOA 2025 ELECTION  

DEAR HLPOA MEMBER,  

Please note that if you are unable to vote in person on May 4, the absentee ballot deadline is 4pm, Friday, May 2nd.  

In-person voting, for members in good standing, will take place Sunday May 4th, 2025, between 11:00am and 1:30pm at the Holi-

day Lakes Lodge before our Annual Membership Meeting at 2pm. If you cannot vote in person, please use this absentee ballot to 

cast your vote. Absentee ballots must be received by 4pm on Friday, May 2, 2025. Please follow the procedure below to cast 

your absentee ballot:  

ABSENTEE BALLOT INSTRUCTIONS  

1. Mark your ballot for not more than 1 choice for Director.  

2. Ohio Revised Code 5311.081 requires all homeowner associations to fully fund their reserves or to annually vote to waive that 

requirement. Mark your ballot for Proposal 1 to either ( ) YES, WAIVE the requirement or ( ) NO, DO NOT WAIVE the re-

quirement.  

 

.  

 

BALLOT--------------BALLOT----------------BALLOT-------------BALLOT----------------BALLOT-------------  

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS - VOTE FOR NOT MORE THAN ONE (1) DIRECTOR FOR THE TERM 

OF 3 YEARS.  

( ) Chris Hassman ( ) Kevin Vargyas ( ) Write in Candidate:___________________  

 

PROPOSAL 1 – VOTE TO WAIVE FULLY FUNDING THE ASSIOCATION RESERVE FUND FOR 

2025 

( ) YES, WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT ( ) NO, DO NOT WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT  

Cut along dotted line and place INSIDE coin envelope.  



 





2025 Holiday Lakes wristbands and stickers are now  

available in the office 

All members in good standing can pick up their wristbands and stickers during busi-

ness hours. 

Please ensure that all boating registrations are up to date, as stickers cannot be is-

sued without current registration.  

As a reminder, All annual HLPOA registration stickers must be purchased and dis-

played by June 15th.  

SATURDAY, MAY 10 

ALL WRITE UPS DUE TO THE OFFICE BY  

FRIDAY, MAY 2ND  

$5 FEE WILL INCLUDE AN AD IN NEWSPAPER, 

ITEMS SOLD DESCRIPTION & MAP  

Ready to finally tackle that messy basement or garage? Or maybe you’ve got a few     
random items hanging around the house that could use a new home? Well, now’s your 
chance to  declutter, make some extra cash, and gear up for a fun-filled summer! 

Join us for the Holiday Lakes Garage Sale on Saturday, May 10th. Want to get a head 

start? Feel free to open up shop Thursday, Friday, and Saturday—you set the days and 

hours! It’s your sale, your rules. Time to turn that clutter into cash and make room for 

what’s next! 



 

215 S MYRTLE AVE  

419-935-3030  

 

HOURS:  

 SUNDAY - THURSDAY      10am - 11pm 

 FRIDAY & SATURDAY     10am - 12am  







Patio opening 
May  

Weather permitting  















 

Our  

Projects 

 Decks 

  

 Shoreline 

  Services 

  

 Home   

  Renovation 









419-935-5521 

 
YOUR AD 

HERE 



Holiday Lakes Property Owners Association 
13 Lake Holiday Lane 

Willard, OH 44890 
419-935-0238 

holidaylakesohio@gmail.com 
www.holidaylakes.org 

 

 Office Hours 

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Friday 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Closed Wednesday, Saturday and Sunday 

*Check NextDoor for any changes in office hours*  

 

HLPOA Trustees  

President – Eric Griffin    614-638-3602 

Vice President– Chris Pheiffer 614-562-5631 

Treasurer – Henry Jarrett   419-602-0225 

Secretary – Lynda Snyder   440-225-9190 

Director – Chris Hassman    419-565-6398  

 

Office Manager 

Renée Thompson   Email: holidaylakesohio@gmail.com 

 

Maintenance, Grounds, & Permits 

Josh Draper  567-805-1052  Email:  holidaylakesmaintenance@gmail.com 

 

Important Phone Numbers 

All Emergencies       911 

Huron County Sheriff     419-663-2828 

Willard Fire & Ambulance    419-935-8297 

Huron County Health Dept.    419-668-1652 

Huron County Dog Warden  419-668-9773 

Norwich Inspector    567-224-3413 

Greenfield Inspector    567-224-7428 

Firelands Electric    800-533-8658 

Village Energy (Gas)   888-863-0032 

Northern Ohio Rural Water   419-668-7213 

ODNR     614-799-9572 

Submissions for the Beacon: 

The Beacon is the monthly newsletter of the Holiday Lakes Property Owners Association. Articles and              

photographs are welcomed. The author’s name and photographer permission (full name and number) must         

accompany submission. Articles and photographs will only be published pending authorization. Email or mail 

submissions to the office. (Contact info above). 

mailto:holidaylakesohio@gmail.com
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